
MINUTES 
Open Forum Listening Session 

November 30, 2022 
6:30 p.m. 

Government Center 
6601 Main Street 

Miami Lakes, Florida 33014 

Town Hall Meeting: 

The meeting began at approximately 7:21 p.m. 

The following Councilmembers were present: Councilmember Luis E. Collazo, Councilmember 

Ray Garcia, and Councilmember Marilyn Ruano. 

Also present at the Open Forum Listening Session were: Deputy Town Manager Tony Lopez, 

Town Clerk Gina M. Inguanzo, Deputy Town Clerk Victoria Martinez, Chief Financial Officer 

Kay Grant, Budget Officer Melissa Hernandez, and Major Javier Ruiz. 

No members from the public came to Council Chambers for the Open Forum Listening Session 

regarding the Police and Finance/Budget Departments. 

Major Ruiz, Ms. Hernandez, and Ms. Grant all spoke briefly on their respective departments for 

the Councilmembers present and anyone watching online. Some topics of discussion were police 

services, the budget office's main role, the finance department's functions, and emergency 

management. The Councilmembers posed questions and engaged in conversations with Town 

Staff as they relate to the departments. 

Adjournment: 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m. 

Approved this IOtl1 day of January 2023. 

Gina M. lnguanzo, Town Clerk 


